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Dear Mr. 

The General Accounting Offlce has audlted the cancellation and 
destruct~n__ofcu.rren~&-t for clrculatlon at the Federal Reserve 
Banks of Boston, Mlnneapolls, Richmond, St LOUIS, Dallas and its 
Houston branch, and Kansas City and its Denver branch 

Our audits, required by law (31 U.S C. 49(a)), were directed 
prlmarlly toward an evaluation of (1) the exlstlng controls over the 
cancellation, verification, and destruction of unfit currency and (2) 
the accounting records for these actlvltles The audits were per- 
formed during the 17-month period ended March 31, 1970 

Federal Reserve notes which are unfit for clrculatlon are re- 
quired to be canceled, destroyed, and accounted for under procedures 
prescribed and at locations designated by the Secretary of the Treasury 
I12 u.s c 413). Under rules and regulations promulgated by the Secre- 
tary , the Federal Reserve banks are authorized to cancel and destroy 
unfit Federal Reserve notes of the $1, $5, $10, $20, $50, and $100 de- 
nominations. Unfit Federal Reserve notes of $500 and higher denomlna- 
tlons are canceled and cut In half by the banks, and the lower halves 
are sent to the Treasurer of the Unlted States for verlflcatlon and 
destruction. Upon notlflcatlon from the Treasurer that the lower 
halves have been verified and destroyed, the banks destroy the upper 
halves. 

We are pleased to report that the operations we reviewed have 
generally been conducted In a satisfactory manner and that the coopera- 
tion extended to OUT representatives by Federal Reserve bank offlclals 
has been very satisfactory. 

In our December 26, 1968, report to you, we commented on a need 
to strengthen the svsterr nF ln+nrnunn+rnl nl7ny llnFl+ currency being 
processed at certain lot e required to 
lenden celved 
s 
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zatlons because edovees who we7 
tly count the number of bundles of canceled currency re 

Aor destruction had access to shlpplng dcznments or control forms show- 
ing Erie number ot packages and bundles. The Department of the Treasury 
issued new lnstructlons to the banks in March 1969 which required that 
bundle counts and package counts be completed prior to confirming the 
quantltles to the supporting documents. 
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We plan to continue performlng our audits of the cancellation and 
i destruction of unfit currency at selected Federal Reserve banks 
b 
, Copies of this report are being sent to the Dlrector, Bureau of 

the Budget; the Secretary of the Treasury; and the Chairman, Board of 
Governors of the Federal Reserve System. 

Comptroller General 
of the United States 

The Honorable John J Sparkman, Chairman 
Committee on Banking and Currency 
United States Senate 
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